

OAAC-24-24

Memorandum

File: 03-05

Date: May 16, 2024

To: Dot McFarlane, Chair and Members of the Oshawa Accessibility Advisory

Committee

From: Jennifer Lane, Council-Committee Coordinator

Re: Information from Oshawa City Council – April 29, 2024

At its' meeting on April 29, 2024, Oshawa City Council adopted the following recommendations of the Corporate and Finance Services Committee:

1. CF-24-24 2024 Oshawa Accessibility Award Nomination (Previously OAAC-24-12)

That in accordance with Report CF-24-24 (formerly OAAC-24-12) concerning the 2024 Accessibility Award Nominations, dated March 15, 2024, the Chair, O.A.A.C. and the Director, Innovation and Transformation recommends that the Canadian Blood Services – Oshawa Blood Donor Clinic be nominated for the 2024 Accessibility Award.

2. CF-24-32 Electronic Participation for the Oshawa Accessibility Advisory Committee Members (All Wards)

Referred to staff to review the Sections of Council's Procedure By-law related to Electronic Participation and report back to Council with proposed amendments; and,

Add a section regarding Electronic Participation to the Advisory Committees of Council Policy and Procedure, including timelines for notifying Legislative Services on requests to participate electronically and report back to Council; and,

That in the interim, notwithstanding Council's Procedure By-law, members of Council requesting to participate electronically provide a minimum of one hour's notice before the start of the meeting and members of Advisory Committees requesting to participate electronically provide a minimum of 1.5 hours' notice before the start of the meeting.

This item is provided for information to the Oshawa Accessibility Advisory Committee, no further action is required.